## UNIVERSITY OF OREGON DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY EUGENE OREGON March 1, 1941

Mrs. Gertrude Bass Warner Oriental Museum University of Oregon

Dear Mrs. Warner:

For the past two years a group of men in the universities primarily concerned with Oriental Studies has been organizing and attempting to arrange for the publication of a journal to be called The Far Eastern Quarterly. At the present time there is no publication in this country primarily devoted to the presentation of articles on modern Far Eastern history, economics, religion, etc., of a scholarly nature, and we have felt that there is a definite place for such a journal. The editors of the proposed quarterly will be Dr. Cyrus H. Peak, head of the Oriental Department at Columbia University, Dr. Hugh Borton, also of that department, and Dr. Earl H. Pritchard, of Wayne University, Detroit. The editorial board will be made up of specialists in Far Eastern studies at the leading universities, such as Harvard, Princeton, Michigan, Columbia, Chicago, and even myself.

Naturally, the chief obstacle to publication has been financial. We have now practically solved that problem however. The quarterly will be published by the Columbia University Press. Certain universities and institutions have made pledges of support, such as the American Council of Learned Societies, the University of Colorado, Pomona, and some private individuals. The Columbia Press estimates the need of a minimum subsidy of \$1500.00 for the first year, \$200.00 for the second, and none thereafter. We still must raise \$450.00 for the first year's subsidy. The responsibility for raising this sum has been taken by the various members of the board of editors. I am wondering if you would be so good as to subscribe the sum of \$25.00 for the first year's subsidy? If the other members of the board are able to raise similar sums then we would proceed with the publication of the first issue in the autumn of this year, probably November. The publication schedule for the first year has already been prepared.

I would be very much pleased to have an opportunity to talk with you about this proposal, but I thought that it would be better to make it in concrete written form before approaching you orally. I feel sure that this quarterly will be a very desirable publication and one which will fulfill a long felt need.

Associate Professor of History

HJN:k

Mers. Certrude Bass Warner Dear Mrs. Warner: definite place for such a journal. The editors of the proposed quarterly will be Dr. Cyrus H. Peak, head of the Oriental Department at Columbia Chiversity, Dr. Hugh Borton, also of that department, and Dr. Earl H. Pritchard, of Wayne University, Detroit. The editorial board will be made up of specialists in Far Eastern studies at I Columbia, Chibago, and even myself. . Interesti, the enter obetacle to publication as been financial. We have now practically solved that problem however. The quarterly will be published by the Columbia University Press. Certain univer-Fomona, and some private individuals. The dolumbia Fress estimates the need of a minimum subsidy of \$1500.00 for the first year, \$200.00 for the second, and none thereafter. We still must raise \$450.00 for the first year's subsidy. The responsibility for relating this sum has been taken by the various members of the beard of editors. edd to gredmyn redto edd ll fybiadus a'raey daril edd rol 00.3555.00 end diw beecong bluow ew med amus relimis ester of olds ers brace been prepared. .been flet gool a Ilitary fliw doidw